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Alphabetical Order 

See page 8 for details about how to design a new masthead for this newsletter 
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Sunday April 22nd 
1.30-4.30

Pointed Pen Uncial 
Tutor: Pamela Kemp

More information on page 10

Sunday May 27th
9.30-4.00

Dancing Words
Tutor: Anita George

More information on page 10

Sunday 24th June
1:30 to 4:30

Hand-made Pens
Tutor: Jill Robertson 

More information on page 11

Contact Heather Whalen to make a 
booking for workshops

6288 3118

Thank you to:
Wrap writer:

Chris Matthews

Committee 2006 - 2007For your diary

Postal Address
The Secretary CCS

PO Box 291
Jamison Centre

ACT 2614

If you would like to receive this newsletter in PDF 
format and are not yet doing so, please email the 

editor, Jeanette Berman, and let her know at
jberman@grapevine.net.au

President
Jill Robertson

6259 0576
robertsonjj@optusnet.com.au

Vice President
Angela Hillier

6251 1275
antnange@actewagl.net.au

Secretary
James Hislop

6231 5720
 jameshislop@ieee.org

Treasurer
Maureen Worsnop

6254 4979
maureenworsnop@optusnet.com.au

Editor
Jeanette Berman 

6161 5423 
jberman@grapevine.net.au

Librarian
Penny Sohier

6286 2058
sohierp@optusnet.com.au

Workshop Co-ordinator
Heather Whalen

6288 3118

Committee Members

Marg Peachey
6231 3210

peachey@actewagl.net.au

Brian Young 
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Pam Kemp
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COVER:   Four Artist Trading Cards 
from the February Workshop 
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President’s Report

Dear Calligraphy friends,

April is already upon us, and the year well under way.  It was great to have 
two special tutors for our initial workshops for the year. Thanks to Joan 
Gordon from USA who led us through the intricacies of Artist Trading Cards, 
and to Helen Warren who took us back in time to the era of Victorian 
Decoration.  Both these workshops were excellent and we all felt we had 
learnt something new – and old – in the process.  I am sure you will enjoy 
reading the reports later in this newsletter.

The Royal Canberra Show has also been and gone and many people were wowed with our 
skills with the pen. Congratulations go to Elizabeth Faul for winning the first prize, Maureen 
Worsnop for coming second, and I have to admit being the third prize winner! 

The demonstrators were kept busy, many of them long after their shifts were supposed to 
have finished. Thanks to Heather Whalen, Angela Hillier, Maureen Worsnop, Merran Hunter, 
Chris Matthews, Penny Sohier, Janelle Wood, Michael Jarvis, Jeanette Berman and James 
Hislop for their time and effort there.

As well as looking back in this issue, we also look forward to the next workshops and 
activities that are on offer. Four of us are going to Sydney to a Denis Brown workshop at the 
end of the month, so we will be reporting back on that, and then there are two competitions to 
enter – details elsewhere. At the last committee meeting we decided to give our newsletter a 
name. After regretting that the Calligraphy Society of Ottawa have already got our perfect 
name – Capital Letters – we looked for another name.  In the end we decided on the title we 
use for our annual exhibition – Alphabetical Order. So, Jeanette will be bringing you our 
request for a calligraphic title. Then there is the envelope request from New Zealand – so 
doodlers have plenty to be working on. 

I look forward to seeing you at Pam Kemp’s workshop on Uncial 
on April 22nd.

Keep flourishing

Phone: (02) 6260 4444  www.artstore.com.au Where Imagination becomes reality

The Art Store offers a 10% discount to members 
of CCS on presentation of your 

current membership card.
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Many thanks to Alison Lawrence, who once 
again travelled to canberra from Goulburn to 
judge and provide written critiques for the cal-
ligraphy section at the Show Congratulations 
to Elizabeth Faul, 1st prize; Maureen 
Worsnop, (CCS commmittee member) 2nd 
prize and Jill Robertson, (CCS committee 
member, 3rd prize).

CCS member Merran Hunter sold her entry 
'To the Fallen'.  She also won many awards in 
the cakes section including Champion Cake 
of the Show.

Angela Hillier won awards in the knitting and 
sewing sections.

The following Society members did a sterling 
job demonstrating their skills with some 
scribes doing several stints at the table. 
Jill Robertson, Heather Whalen, Maureen 
Worsnop, Penny Sohier, Janelle Wood, Mi-
chael Jarvis, Jeanette Berman, Chris Mat-
thews, James Hislop, Merran Hunter and An-
gela Hillier.
Thanks to all of you.

Now that we've come of age, (21 
in February), let's start thinking 
about our entries for the Show 
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February Workshop  
Artists’ Trading Cards 

We were introduced to Artists’ Trading 
Cards at the February workshop by 
visitng US calligrapher  Joan Gordon. 
The concept began in 1996and has become 
established across the world. There are 
three rules: 
1. the dimensions of a card are 64 x 89 

mm
2. Cards can only be traded, not sold
3. The reverse of the card should con-

tain the date, the artist’s name and 
contact information

The participants in the workshop spent the 
day creating wonderful miniature pieces of 
art, with many different styles of art and let-
tering. The craft and sewing boxes came out 
and people were fiddling with tiny objects. 
The opportunity to try ATCs allowed every-
one to explore their own creativity. 

We were able to swap cards with Joan and 
each other at the end of the day. 

Joan and Gemma at the workshop
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What a wonderful time we had last Sunday 
(25th) when Helen Warren from Sydney 
presented her Decorated Victorian Letters 
workshop.  The examples Helen brought 
along with her were absolutely beautiful 
and I wondered how I was going to produce 
something resembling them.

The first exercise we had to do was taken 
from the immense number of handouts 
Helen had brought for us.  We had to put 
relief shading on a page of foundational 
hand.  Taking the source of light/sun from 
the top right hand corner, we painted in 
where we thought the shadow would be.  
This was done in a light colour as we then 
had to mix a darker hue of this colour to 
overshadow the rounded sides of the letters.  
This was a lot of fun even though I didn’t 
always get it right. There were also exam-
ples of Direct Shade and Drop Shading 
given with the handouts.

Helen then suggested that we write out an-
other script and do the same procedure as 
on the foundational hand we had just com-
pleted.  Helen wanted us to see the similari-
ties and/or differences between using shad-
ows on different styles of scripts.  Most of 
us did our names with lots of decorative 
shadows.  Helen showed us how a simple 
line painted up the thickest part of the letter, 
could make a big difference to the look of 
our work.

Just before lunch we looked at scrolls.  We 
were given quite a few different styles and 
types to try out.  Helen showed us how to 
give these a wash with watercolours before 
doing the chosen lettering on them, and she 
also demonstrated some basic water colour-
ing techniques, so that we could add some 
flowers (or whatever we liked) to finish off 
our work. 

We were also given the opportunity to try 
out some of the gold leaf that Helen had 
kindly brought along for our use. Then 
Helen let us have a free hand to work on 
a project of our choice, putting into prac-
tice parts or all of what we had learnt.   
Would I do foundational, gothic, uncial 
or old English; use shadow or highlights 
or relief outlines; would I place these 
within a scroll; would I paint in some wa-
tercolour flowers; would I outline the 
scroll?  As you can see the possibilities 
were endless and only limited by our 
imaginations.  Examples of our finished 
works are pictured in this newsletter.

The day just flew by which goes to show 
what a good time we were having.  And a 
big, big ‘thank you’ to Helen for her 
wonderfully interesting workshop.  I 
loved it.

DECORATED VICTORIAN 
LETTERS
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